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For Times and Places of 

meetings, see Page 6 in this 

Newsletter. 

Saturday Guild— Cancelled due to 

AQS 

Monday Guild—Oct. 8th 

Day Chapter: — Cancelled due 

to Church conflict 

 Evening Chapter: Public Li-

brary Resources 

AQS Show—October 3rd—6th 

Volunteers Needed All Days 

Contact Ann Walls to volunteer!  

hulet.walls@cox.net  
 

mailto:tqgvanewsletter@gmail.com
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Hello again, well time is still flying and we 

are just over a week away from the start 

of the AQS show. Ann and Betts have done 

an amazing job putting together teams of 

volunteers to help in a variety of areas at 

the show. However, the organisers recent-

ly asked us to take on an extra role to help 

with the registration of visitors as they en-

ter the show. The placement of the regis-

tration area is too far for us to combine 

tasks as we had hoped. Ann and Betts 

therefore find themselves with about 10 

days to go and need to staff an extra posi-

tion. If any of you have a couple of hours 

spare during October 3 - 6 and would be 

willing to offer your services please con-

tact Ann or Betts.  

It is also time to vote on the Guild Budget 

for the coming year. The draft budget is 

included in the newsletter for you all to 

have a look at before the vote at the No-

vember Chapter meetings.  

 

You will notice that we are proposing to in-

crease our contribution to the Virginia 

Quilt Museum. As well as increasing our 

contribution, we will be asking the Muse-

um to publicise our Guild at each of the 

four exhibitions they hold each year. The 

Museum is an amazing facility which I 

would urge you all to find time to visit if 

you haven’t done so already. 

If you have any questions about the budget 

in advance of the meetings please feel free 

to drop me an e-mail and I will do my best 

to answer them. 

I look forward to seeing you all at the AQS 

show. 

The placement of the registration area is 

too far for us to combine tasks as we had 

hoped." 
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September 1, 2018 Saturday Chapter Meeting minutes 

Meeting called to order by Christie Prenger. 

Thank you to everyone that pitched in to set up the room for 

the meeting due to my late arrival.  You all truly ROCK!!! 

27 Members and no guest attended 

No October meeting due to the AQS show. 

Member at Large, Betsy Kessler filled in as Secretary, some 

names were not recorded.  If yours was missed, please see 

Christie Prenger at next meeting, or contact via email at 

prengerchristie@yahoo.com to be amended into the minutes.  

We apologize for any exclusions. 

Due to our Secretary having to step down, we are currently 

looking for a new, permanent person to take over.  Until such 

person is found, volunteers are going to fill in each month.  Pam 

Bowen has volunteered to fill in for the November meeting.  

Thank you Pam, and to Betsy for taking on this role in the 

meantime. 

Quilt Show – Betts Werbiskis thanked everyone who worked 

and came to the TQG quilt show.  The quilt show was a success 

and thanked Quilt Show committee for a job well done. 

AQS Quilt Show – Betts Werbiskis also gave an update on the 

AQS show to be held Oct. 3-6, 2018.  AQS has contracted our 

guild to provide volunteers for the show and for Oct. 1-2 for set 

up of the show.  We will be providing white glove people 

(Hostesses) to talk about the quilts and provide information, as 

no touching of any quilt is allowed at the show.  Guild will re-

ceive $1,000 for these 6 days of work from volunteers and also 

keep any monies made from our Silent Auction, Coat / Baggage 

check area, and Raffle Quilt.  Our quilt will be the ONLY raffle 

quilt in the entire show.  Most shifts are scheduled for 2.5 hours 

each, and is good for a free admission to the AQ show on the 

day you volunteer.  Those that volunteer for set up get a free 

admission ticket for one day of their choosing to the show 

Block of the Month – Only 6 blocks were turned in this month.  

We did not get the person’s name that won them recorded.  All 

of the Block of the Month blocks will be themed around State 

names this year, and require a “white” background.  Whites, 

creams, light tans, light beige fabrics – tone –on-tone or other 

fabrics that read as a solid for background only.  You use any 

fabrics from your stash that you chose for the remainder of the 

block fabric requirements.  We will hold back one block from 

each month to be held for a raffle at the end of the 12 month 

program to make a sampler quilt of all blocks.  This is why we 

ask for “white” backgrounds, to make the sampler quilt have 

some unifying element.  All blocks should be 12.5” square to 

finish at 12” in a quilt.  November’s Block will be Arizona #2, 

pattern on page 17.  All patterns are free and can also be found 

at QuiltersCache.com  

Library – Books that are past due need to be turned in so they 

can be added to the inventory list.  Member that fail to return 

library books on time can be fined a small fee and these fees are 

due as soon as possible to the Librarian.  We ask that you return 

books in a timely manner so that they are equally available to all 

member who may be interested in checking them out of the 

library. 

September program - Joanne showed us how to make Micro-

wave fabric bowls. 

UFO Challenge – in months past, we discussed continuing the 

UFO challenge.  As of yet, we have not started the program.  

This is partly because of the changing of the guard so to speak 

and trying to figure out our new positions.  I will bring sign-up 

sheets to the November and December meetings for both the 

UFO completed projects and UFO topper only projects.  We will 

have the first projects due at February meeting and every other 

month following.  This will give everyone a chance to figure out 

which projects they want to complete, as well as time to plan 

when to complete them  

November program will be Fabric Pumpkins.  Joanne Parlante 

will show us how to make stuffed fabric pumpkin table toppers 

just in time for the holidays.  Supplies needed are: 

Sewing Machine and thread 

Scissors 

Fabric – fall colors – plaids, stripes, solids – 20 inches x 10 

inches 

Glue gun and glue sticks 

Poly Fill 

Poly Beads – provided by Joanne 

Embroidery Floss – provided by Joanne 

Embroidery needle 

Fall décor for top of 

pumpkins – provid-

ed by Joanne 

 

mailto:prengerchristie@yahoo.com
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Minutes for the Day Chapter Meeting of September 

10, 2018 

Coordinator Lola McCracken called the meeting to order at 

10:00 a.m.  She welcomed our visitors, and invited Denise 

McCue to introduce Carol Feizel from the Church who 

invited us to participate in their fundraiser.  The winning 

ticket holder will win over $300.00 in gift cards to a variety 

of restaurants and stores.  Denise McCue will be selling 

tickets over the break. 

Quilt Show – The Quilt Show exhibited over 200 quilts in addi-
tion to having many activities and learning opportunities 
available. 

AQS – AQS will be convening the first weekend of October at 
the Virginia Beach Convention Center.  Our guild will be 
providing volunteers for the show.  See BettsWirbiskis 
for information to sign up.   

September Birthdays- Members who have birthdays in Sep-
tember were recognized and were invited to get a free 
magazine. 

Treasurer’s Report – Mary Hormell said we have a balance of 

$429.76. 

Workshop – Linda Reynolds said members could see her to 

sign up for a Jackie O’Brien Shaded Nine-Patch Workshop 

on 9/29/18 for $40.00 for members. 

New Program – A new program on borders, called Borderific 

starts today.  It is a Round Robin, and Kathy Meador is in 

charge. 

Speaker – Today’s program was presented by our own Sarah 

Madsen.  It was on borders to correspond with our new 

program.   

.  Make sure to clip the thread, and true up the block. 

Spring Fling – an organizational meeting will be held at UMUC 

at 7p.m. 

Membership – We had 97 Members and 3 Guests. 

Lucky Box – Nancy Trudeau won a Lucky Box worth almost 

$100. 

Power Point – Lola McCracken gave a Power Point presenta-

tion to explain Border-Rif-Fic. 

Lucky Buck – Leona Shivagi won the blocks. 

Block of the Month –Linda Blake won 8 blocks, more fabric, 

and one kit. 

Embroidery Block – The theme for this month is Baby Ani-

mals.  

Strips & Fat Quarters – Christmas will be the theme for No-
vember.  Three people participated, and Gene Ann Hall 
won the fat quarters. 

Linus - A workshop will be held on September 29, 2018 at 

Blessed Sacrament Church from 10:30-till.  Bring a nee-
dle and thread.  Sara’s Thimble will host a Linus Work-
shop on the last Saturday of the Month.  A workshop will 
be held at Fabric Hut October 27. 

.Quilts of Valor – will be held on the third Friday of the 
month at A Different Touch, but not on the third Satur-
day this month at the VFW Post.  A Different Touch will 
host a Binding Bingo.  Bring a needle and thread. 

Library- We now have the Red Library. Remember, books 

can be checked out for two months. The - 

State Fair-Betsy Kessler took 14 quilts to the State Fair.  She 

reminded us to save our scraps and bring them in for the 

dog beds. 

Door Prizes – The door prizes were won by Ginger Mayer 

and Judy Renfrow. 

New Bee – Kathy Pietri told us about a new bee that is form-

ing.  It will meet on the 2nd Wednesday of the month at Jo-

Ann’s at Hilltop from 10:30-2:30. 

Happy quilting,-Ginger  

 
A big Thank You to Cathy Meador 
and Paula Bass for planning  the 
exciting “Border-rif-fic” Round 
Robin.  A record 37 quilters are par-
ticipating.  Each participant took 
home one set of 12 blocks for which 
she will prepare suitable borders.  The blocks with 
the first set of borders will be returned to the meet-
ing in November at which time a new block with 
border #1 will be distributed.  Keep tuned for more 
information!  This will be FUN! 
 
A big thank you to Sara Madson for her presenta-
tion on making perfect borders.  She did a show and 
tell with some of the blocks she made for the Round 
Robin introduction.   
 
The “Lucky Box” raffle is generating a lot of inter-
est.  The box contained $100 of Quilters’ “must 
haves.”  New goodies will be given away each 
month.   
 
Remember:  No meeting in October of the Day 
Chapter.  Officers and  Strategic Leaders will have a 
potluck lunch and a planning meeting at Lola’s 
home on the Bay Monday, October 10th at noon. 
January:  Yard Sale 
 
See you in NOVEMBER.   

Cheers!  Lola 

Photos on page 16 
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Night Chapter Minutes September 2018 
 

Baseemah Cumberbatch-Smith began the meeting 
at 7pm.  There were 58 members in attendance; 1 
guest.  
 
Announcements/Reminders: 
 
Betts Werbiskis & Ann Walls talked about the 
need for volunteers for the AQS Show coming up 
the first week in October.   
 
Cindy Reno-Community Service coordinator is 
looking for volunteers for the Farmers Market on 
October 20th and the Hunter House Victorian Mu-
seum on November 10th.  Members can sell their 
items at both.  Please contact Cindy if you are in-
terested. 
 
Laura Storm-the Library challenge goes on 
through December.  Everyone who participates 
will be entered into a drawing to be held after the 
1st of the year.  She also let everyone know that 
we need a Night Librarian (or two) for this year 
still. 
 
Betsy Kessler announced that we had 14 quilts 
entered in the State Fair.   
 
Night Chapter is still in need of a Greeter and 
Magazine person, in addition to Library.  Please 
let Baseemah know if you would like to do one of 
these positions.  All three are a great way to get to 
know members in the guild as members visit these 
tables.  
 
Our program was Members Favorite Tools.  Eve-
ryone was asked to bring their favorite tool and 
talk about it.  There were SO MANY great tools 
shown.  Some items shown were Pressing Rod, 
The Perfect Scissors, Slide Lock Rulers, Full-Line 
Stencils, along with many different needles, nee-
dle threaders, assorted rulers and many boxes for 
storing of various items and projects.  If you can, 
take the time to google some of these fantastic 
tools! 
Prizes: 
Door Prize Winners: Debbie Harding, Lisa Frie-
man, Rosemary Aussey, Grey Castro 

 
BOM:  15 blocks-Thea Heagy 
 
EBOM: 7 blocks-Karen Bastogne 
 
Lucky Buck: 10-Tana Jones 
  
The meeting ended at 8:22 pm. 
 
Hope to see many of you at the AQS show! Happy 
Quilting everyone! 
Lisa Frieman, Night Chapter Secretary 
 

From the Night Chapter Coordinator: 

It is absolutely amazing how much of a difference 

the right tool can make in doing any job. I can 

hardly imagine quilting without a rotary cutter or 

acrylic ruler and yet we know that our early 

quilting sisters produced marvelous works of art 

without these now ‘essential’ tools. I enjoyed the 

simplicity and yet significant impact of many of 

those tools shared last month.  

 I am so HAPPY to report that we now have two 

greeters: Wendy Barrett and Donna Barba as well 

as two persons for Block of the Month: Sharon 

Brandt and Norene Skiles. GO TEAM!! Now we 

just need someone or maybe dynamic duo for li-

brarian, I know we can do thisJ.  

Next month our program will be the Virginia 

Beach Public Library’s programs.  Libraries can be 

such a great resource can’t they? 

Please prepare yourself for December’s program.  

We will do a social fabric exchange with a twist in 

combination with our holiday party. We would 

love to have this exchange become a community 

outreach project. We are asking that you bring 

one yard of quilt shop quality fabric for this spe-

cial event.  

See you soon, 

Baseemah M. Cumberbatch-Smith 
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Guild Chapter Meeting Locations 

 Saturday Harvest Assembly of God 
525 Kempsville Rd., Chesapeake 
(First Sat., 10:00 a.m.) 

Monday—Day New Heights Fellowship Church 
1251 Kempsville Rd., Norfolk 
(Second Mon., 9:30 a.m. social & 
10:00 a.m. meeting) 
 

Monday—Evening Community United Methodist 
1072 Old Kempsville Rd., Va Beach 
(Second Mon., 6:30 p.m. social & 
7:00 p.m. meeting) 

TQG Executive Board 
President Debby Coleman Night Coordinator Baseemah Cumber-

batch-Smth 

 

1st Vice President Pat Carney Saturday Coordinator Christie Prenger  

2nd Vice President Linda Reynolds Newsletter Norene Skiles  

Secretary Paula Harr Webmistress Diana Behling  

Treasurer Lenore Mastroianni Membership Linda Kelley  

Community Outreach Cindy Reno Quilt Show  

Chairperson 

Karan Fisher— 

2019 Cindy Hutton 

 

Day Coordinator Lola McCracken, 

Alexis Gardner, C 
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Renewals continue to come in.  If you are aware of someone who 
has sent in his/her renewal and has not received it, please have 
him/her call me at 651-1517 or email me 
at linda4705kelley@gmail.com.   In October, since Saturday and 
Day chapter meetings are canceled, I will be at the Night chapter 
meeting only.  Thanks."  

 Linda Kelley 

mailto:linda4705kelley@gmail.com
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AQS VOLUNTEERS NEEDED 

 

Thanks to all of you who have already volunteered 
your time.   There will be a table outside in the 
open area where we will check in all volunteers.  
We anticipate that it will be with the package 
check so that both these jobs can cover for each 
other.   Please come by this area and we will give 
you the wrist band that will get you in the show. 

 

We are happy with the response especially with 
the short time since our show and the shortage of 
attendance at Night Chapter due to the hurricane 
scare.  We are especially in need of volunteers for 
the silent auction since I was so late in getting the 
signup sheet.   We will have 4 tables in the Exhibit 
Hall.  Remember the hostess job is being around 
the quilts just as you would if you were an observ-
er. 

As of the printing of the newsletter we had the 
following open times: 

Wednesday, October 3 

   Volunteer Check In/Package Check - 4-6 pm (1 
open) 

   Hostess - 1:30-4 (2 open) and 4-6 pm (two open) 

   Silent Auction - 8:30-11:30 (1 open), 1100-1:30 
(1 opening) 1:30-4 (1 open) and 4-6 (2 open) 

 

Thursday, October 4 

   Package Check – 8:30-11 (1 open); 11-1:30 (1 
open); 1:30-4 (1 open) and 4-6 (2 open) 

   Hostess – 8:30 – 11 (1 open) and 4-6 (3 open) 

   Silent Auction – 8:30-11 (1 open); 1:30-4 (1 
open); 4-6 (2 open) 

Friday, October 5 

   Volunteer Check in/Package Check – 1:30-4 (1 
open); 4-6 (4 open) 

   Hostess – 8:30-11 (2 open); 11-1:30 (1 open); 
1:30-4 (2 open) and 4-6 (3 open) 

   Silent Auction 8:30-11 (2 open); 11-1:30 (2 open); 
1:30-4 (2 open); 4-6 (1 open)    

Saturday, October 6 

   Volunteer Check in/Package Check - 11-1:30 (1 
open); 1:30-4 (1 open) ; 4-6 (3 open) 

   Hostess - 830-11 (2 open); 1:30-4 (1 open) 

   Teardown (check-in at 3; tear down begins at 4) 3 
open 

As you can see Saturday and the end of each day 
are the biggest areas of concern.   Betts and I will 
be there the whole time and will fill in where possi-
ble but….  Thanks for your help and consideration.  
Please email me at hulet.walls@cox.net with the 
times you are available. 

 

Ann Walls 

NEW INFORMATION:   You may have no-
ticed that we had no entries for volunteers 
for Registration on the worksheet that was 
forwarded last week.   This is because we 
had envisioned using the volunteers for 
Package Check and Volunteers Check-in for 
this job.  However, in a conference call with 
AQS on Thursday, we found out that Pack-
age Check and Volunteer Check-in will be 
inside the exhibit hall while registration 
will be outside.   Therefore, we will need 
help for this area in all times as well.   AQS 
will have tables with registration forms for 
those who do not have advance tickets or 
volunteers duties.   Basically, we are to be 
greeters, smile and make sure people know 
what to do and where to go.  Please con-
sider helping out in this area.  It sounds like 
a fun job. 

mailto:hulet.walls@cox.net
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Grandma is looking forward to the AQS Quilt 
Show October 3-6, 2018 at the Virginia 
Beach Convention Center. A big Thank You 
to all of the members who volunteered to 
sell tickets at that show. We filled all of our 
slots. If you have not volunteered yet, con-
tact Betts or Ann to help out during the 
show.   

 

Signed out tickets need to be returned be-
fore the drawing at the November night 
meeting.  

Keep Thinking 

Spring!                           

We were blown off course in Sep-

tember but are looking forward 

to starting our meetings for 

Spring Fling 2019. 

Join us on October 2 at Communi-

ty United Methodist Church 

(night meeting location) at 

7:00pm in the Committee Room 

by the office. 

Subsequent meetings will be the 

first Tuesday of the month at 

that location and time.  

 
The committee did an amazing 

job last year and had fun doing 

it. Remember, many hands make 

light work!     

Pat Carney    car-

neypl@yahoo.com    757-270-3705 

 

 

mailto:carneypl@yahoo.com
mailto:carneypl@yahoo.com
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Show the World  

Your Work 

• Website (access Newsletters and Member 

Roster with the password on the back of your 

membership card.) :  http://www.tqgva.org/ 

•  Blog:  http://www.tqgva.org/blog 

• Facebook: Open Facebook and search for 

Tidewater Quilters Guild 

• Online Quilt Show on Instagram by using 

#tqgva 

GUILD ONLINE RESOURCES 

For Sale:  1934 Featherweight  AD 
725169.  Made  at the Singer factory in 
Elizabeth, NJ.  Functions well and I have 
many parts. The case has brass 
fittings.  Call at 757-615-0027 or email 
to  lin_dad49@yahoo.com    $350    

20 October 2018 Virginia 
Beach Farmers Market Fall 
Festival  10:00 AM to 5:00 
PM. Help sell raffle tickets & 
promote Quilting & TQG. 
Come sell quilt items! 

10 November 2018 Hunter 
House Victorian Museum's 
Christmas Market  10:00 AM 
to 5:00 PM. Come Sell Quilt 
Items! 

Cindy Reno  497-6330 

http://www.tqgva.org
http://www.tqgva.org/blog%20
mailto:lin_dad49@yahoo.com
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Visit: http://www.vaquiltmuseum.org/ 

FOR MORE DETAILS 

http://www.vaquiltmuseum.org/events-1/
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The TQG 2018 Quilt Show Wrap-up 

The TQG 2018 Quilt Show Committee conducted their final meeting on September 
5th, 2018 where each sub-committee presented their final reports. I want to share 
with you some of the information provided. 
 
Our numbers for admission ticket sales is $7,315.00. This breaks down to 731 people 
paid admission and attended our show. Of the 731, there were 96 people that pur-
chased & turned in the advance ticket vouchers. This number is down from previous 
quilt shows and we are at a loss as to why because we had excellent advertising! 
Specifically, there was a full article about our quilt show in the “BEACON” a week 
prior to the dates of the quilt show. Sometimes, it’s just hard to predict. 

Our 2 workshops were well received. Augusta Cole’s Feathered Star workshop had 8 
quilters registered and Sara Madson’s Dazzeling Diamonds workshop had 19 quilters 
registered. We made a profit of $110.00 on the workshops. 

The Special Exhibit of Steve & Karen Albright’s collection of antique quilts was very 
well received! We had 6 quilts registered and displayed in our “Junior Quilters” ex-
hibit. As always, we honored our members who passed in the last 2 years in our 
Memory Quilts exhibit. 

The “Sit & Sew” event was a big hit and having those wonderful Featherweight ma-
chines to sew the blocks with was brilliant! Thank you, Sara’s Thimble, for lending 
the Featherweights! There were 68 “Red Cross” blocks sewn, and they will be do-
nated to Quilts of Valor and Project Linus. 

There were 214 quilts registered for exhibit at the show. Of those, 81 were judged 
by NAQS Certified Judge, Beverly Fine. The list of award-winning quilts follows this 
report. 

The Door Prize sub-committee received a little over 200 door prizes from quilt 
shops, vendors, individuals and guild members to be given out during the 2 days of 
the quilt show. 

The Quilt Show Committee quilt “Black & White & Red All Over” had ticket sales of 
1384 at $1.00 each. After expenses, the committee quilt had a profit of $1,012.00. 
The winner of the 2018 committee quilt is Rosemary Rooney! And we couldn’t be 
happier! Congratulations, Rosemary!  

There was a total of 13 vendors registered to vend during the quilt show with one 
vendor canceling at the last minute. Our profit for vendor booth fees was 
$2,665.00. 

The quilt show challenge to tell your story of what “Home” resonates for you had 
15 entries on display for viewer’s choice. The challenge winners list follows this re-
port. 
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A big shout out to The “B” who made all of the award ribbons and they are: Debbie 
Williams, Chris Walker, Judy Ross, Chris Johnson, Diane Benette, Sandy Reynolds, 
Trish Pehrson, Charlene Freeland, and Beth Alexander. 

The “Silent Auction” was a huge success! To date, it made the largest profit than 
any other Silent Auction in the history of the guild’s quilt shows. Rosemary Rooney & 
Lyn McCandlish that headed that sub-committee did a marvelous job. Everyone on 
the quilt show committee and other guild members who came out to Rosemary’s to 
help create the beautiful bundled baskets really shows the creative genius of our 
members. Thank you to all of our members for your generous donations, as we know 
there would not be such a fantastic Silent Auction without all of you! How could you 
resist from purchasing these items? Overall, there were 348 baskets bundled into 
delicious eye candy, several quilt tops along with some completed quilts, lots and 
lots of patterns and books available for purchase. Our total profit from the “Silent 
Auction” is $6,307.00!! WooHoo! Way to go everyone! I should also mention that we 
had quilters from other guilds that wanted to know just how we did the baskets, 
wanted to use our “bidding cards” for a template and also wanted our inside scoop 
on how we kept inventory and established our price point. We also found out that 
quilters who are members of other guilds asked about our program booklet and took 
it to share with their guilds. Some of our committee members jokingly suggested we 
build a program on how to produce a successful quilt show and travel to other guilds 
and teach it (hahaha). Anyway, we have an awful lot to be proud about. 

Now for the big news! Knowing we have a few paid expenses/bills that we are wait-
ing to clear, I can report we made a very large profit. As of September 5th, we 
showed a profit of $7,890.40. This number will undoubtedly change, but we are con-
fident that it will be over or close to $7,500.00. This is the largest profit ever to be 
made in the history of TQG’s quilt shows. The extreme dedication and hard work of 
the quilt show committee, all of the volunteers, and everyone that registered a 
quilt for exhibit made this happen! Congratulations to all TQG members! JOB WELL 
DONE! 

We will officially close out the TQG 2018 quilt show after we reconcile the account, 
hopefully by the end of October. I want to thank everyone for all of your support, 
hard work and due diligence as I served you, the TQG membership, as your Quilt 
Show Officer. It has been an honor! Soon, I am turning over the reins to your new 
Quilt Show Officer, Cindy Hutton. I encourage your support as the planning gets un-
derway for 2020. Please consider being a member of the quilt show committee for 
2020 as it is a great opportunity to serve your guild and to learn/experience some-
thing magical! 

 

Sincerely, 

 

Karan Fisher 
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Winners – 2018 Tidewater Quilters Guild Quilt Show 

Judged by Beverly Fine 

 

Best in Show:  Seven Sisters by Sara Madson 
NACQJ Award of Merit:  Yankee Doodle Joshua by Pamila Bowen 
Judges Choice:  Tranquil Waves by Karan Fisher 
Viewer’s Choice: From Sea to Shining Sea by Barbara Clary 
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Day Chapter 

Show and Tell 
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Green – (1) 4.5” x 4.5” 

Red / Background HST – (20) HST measuring 2.5” (2” finished) 

Background –  (4) 2.5” x 2.5” – four corners of block 

  (4) 2.5” x 4.5” – four rectangles surrounding center 

 

Please refer to www.QuiltersCache.com for detailed instructions to make this block.  Use colors of your 
choice for both the red and green fabrics in sample above.  Please use a “white” fabric for the background 
– tone-on-tone, or other fabric that reads as a solid in creams, whites, very light tan or very light beige. 

Saturday Chapter—November Block of the Month – Arizona #2 block Pattern provided by 
www.quilterscache.com 

http://www.QuiltersCache.com
http://www.quilterscache.com
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